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Welcome to our latest newsletter. 

It has been another busy week in school. Our year 6 children received their SAT’s results on Tuesday and 

have done exceptionally well. I will share the headlines with you next week but they have done 

themselves very proud! 

You should have received your child’s end of year school report yesterday (Thursday). There is a lot of 

information on the report so please come and speak to us if you need anything clarifying. 

Our reception class have had their first swimming lessons today. They had a wonderful time splashing 

the staff! We had some children who were really not confident about getting into the pool but by the 

end of the sessions they were splashing and diving to the bottom of the pool which was amazing to see! 

Next Monday (17th July) at 15:20 you are invited into school to meet your child’s new class teacher and 

teaching assistant before next year. You will also be able to ask any questions you have. Children will also 

meet their new teachers and teaching assistants next Monday too. 

It is non uniform day next Friday (as agreed by Poppy!) and toy day to mark the end of the school year!  

And finally some lovely news to share with you. Mrs Charles and her husband are expecting their first 

child at the beginning of 2024! I’m sure you will join me in congratulating both of them! 

Have a lovely weekend everyone! 

Mr Jones 

 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
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Communication Corner 
 

Dates for your diary 
 
17/07/2023  Drop in session for parents to meet the child’s new teacher from 3.20pm 
17/07/2023 Transition week in school 
20/07/2023 Y6 children signing of shirt day  
20/07/2023 Nursery Graduation Assembly – 9.10am  
21/07/2023 Y6 children to wear Leavers Hoodie for school.  
21/07/2023 Leavers Assembly – 9.15am start.  Coffee from 9.00am  
21/07/2023 Non – Uniform day for all children  
21/07/2023 Toy day – No electrical devices 
 
For anyone interested in learning Guitar, Ukulele, Keyboard or Drum Kit from September 
please contact Early Notes Music Education by using the contact form on their website, 
www.earlynotesmusic.education or email direct, info@earlynotesmusic.education   
 

We are taking part in the Reading Plus Summer Challenge! 

For our Current Y3, Y4 and Y5 
 
Reading Solutions UK, the home of Reading Plus, is challenging all students to read for 
pleasure as much as possible during the school holidays. The challenge is a great 
opportunity for your child to enhance their reading skills and confidence and prevent the 
summer reading dip. There are three prizes to be won based on Reading Plus data. 
The class that completes the most green Reading Plus comprehnsions will have double 
length Golden Time the first week back. 
Please be advised that the cost of a school meal is set to rise from £2.40 to £2.60 from September 
2023, resulting in an overall weekly increase of £1 per child.  
 

 School Meals: Price Increase 
 
Please be advised that the cost of a school meal is set to rise from £2.40 to £2.60 from 
September 2023, resulting in an overall weekly increase of £1 per child.  
  
This is the first price increase in school meals since 2019 as the council has prioritised 
supporting families in these times of hardship. Where possible, the council will continue to 
subsidise services where it can and are looking at support for those families that are 
struggling but are not eligible for free school meals. Further information on this will be 
shared in the new academic year.  
  
The three weekly rolling menu detailing each day’s main course and dessert, with the 
additional daily offer of a vegetarian option and jacket potato will remain in place.  The 
school meals service will continue to provide a high-quality service that delivers healthy, 
nutritious meals, caters for all allergens and dietary requirements, and is served in a safe 
environment on our school premises. We will continue to offer theme days, treat lunches 
and inviting families to join children for special lunches through the year. 
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 School Uniform Pop Up Shop, We Need Your Donations! 
Coming in September 2024, Our School Uniform Pop Up Shop aims to provide a convenient 
and cost-effective solution for families and stop clothes ending up in landfills. Our goal is to 
reduce our carbon footprint as much as possible. 
If you have any school uniforms no longer needed, we encourage you to donate them to 
the school. In return you can come and shop in our pop-up shop, with a donation towards 
school funds. 
To donate your school uniforms, you can drop them off at our designated collection box 
outside reception (inside if it's raining) 
We hope to have a pop-up shop at the end of each term - so lots of time to donate and buy! 
Any questions please email brucheprimarypta@gmail.com. If anyone would like to help set 
up or donate some time to help us please get in touch! 
 
Thank you, The PTA  
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Special Mentions 
 
Nursery – Fletcher Masters: Fletcher has been working really hard on his number skills and 
has done really well matching the ice creams to the cones to show the correct number of 
sprinkles for each number. Well Done Fletcher! 
 
Reception – Callie Sinclair: Callie has blown me away with her maths skills this week. She 
has been able to use play dough and Numicon to work out a range of different subtraction 
number sentences.   

Year 1 – Albert Hamilton-Higham: For being a good friend. 
 
Year 2 – Harrison Kemp: For being such a good role model! I am so proud of you Harrison! 
 
Year 3 - Benjamin Tallack: For his great knowledge on the 24-hour clock! 
 
Year 4 – Kai Williams: Who really has made an amazing effort in his learning this week and 
it has been lovely to see the pride he has had in his work. 
 

Year 5 - Louie Davies: For his effort and work in maths this week 
 
Year 6 –  Ethan Caldwell: For his inspirational performances during assembly practice. 
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Early Years News 
 
We have had a lot of fun this week creating our own Ice Cream Shop in the classroom. The 
children have been completing order forms to say which ice creams they would like as well 
as exploring the different language we would use if we were taking on the role of either the 
customer or the ice cream seller.  
 
We have been practising our 1:1 correspondence for numbers up to 10 through matching up 
the correct ice creams to their cones depending on how many sprinkles they have and we 
have been creating patterns using tissue paper to make the most delicious looking ice 
creams on the creative table. 
 
Although I would have to say the most exciting activity would be actually creating our own 
real ice creams and deciding on which toppings we would have! 
 
Well done Nursery. 
Mrs Wallace 
 

Hello all! 

This week we have been focusing on a text called ‘Finn’s Little Fibs’ by Tom Percival. The 
children have listened to the story and we have talked about the importance of telling the 
truth and being honest with our friends and family. In the story, Finn breaks his Grandma’s 
clock and doesn’t tell the truth to begin with, he then feels sad and the children told me 
how Finn could make things better. They have also been writing speech bubbles for the 
characters in the text.   

In Maths, the children have been learning about subtraction to 10. The children have been 
using play dough and Numicon to take away a range of numbers to 10. The children have 
also used a number track to jump backwards in order to take away. 

The children have been very creative this week; using water colours to make a character 
poster. The children used the water colours to paint little fibs and had to draw their 
expressions on their faces.  
Miss Bostock 
 
Key Stage 1 News 
 
In maths this week we have been learning about doubling and halving. We have used 
mirrors to see double the amount of cubes and we have learned the reverse effect of 
halving and doubling. We then used this information to solve problems with our doubling 
robot machine.  
In English we have finished reading our focussed text on Alice in Wonderland. We then drew 
a story map of the events in the story to write a long piece of writing, retelling the story.  
The children have really enjoyed their swimming lessons this week and it’s been lovely to 
see them in the pool with their friends. All children were amazing and the few children who 
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were a little apprehensive about going in went in and they didn’t want to come out by the 
end of their lesson. Well done year 1.  
Miss Emery 
 
Year 2 have had a busy week! We have been swimming, finishing off topics and discussing 
transition day. It was wonderful to see Year 2 so confident in the pool and listen to the 
swimming teaching so carefully. All of the children were sensible when getting changed in 
the outdoor classroom and entered and exited the pool carefully. The children enjoyed 
showing off their techniques in the water and were supportive of each other throughout the 
sessions. As part of our RE this week we have looked at Judaism. We have discussed 
'Shabbat' and how it is celebrated every week. The children can now recall important facts 
and enjoyed labelling images. We then looked at the story of 'Moses' and the children 
created their own storyboards. In Math's this week we have revisited measure and worked 
hard to use a ruler independently. We have looked at converting cm into mm when 
measuring this week and the children amazed me with their knowledge of counting in tens 
to support them. We have also revisited position and direction and used practical 
equipment to show quarter turns, half turns, three-quarter turns and full turns. The children 
can also explain clockwise and anti-clockwise and are confident recognising north, east, 
south and west on a compass. In Literacy this week we have looked at writing riddles. The 
children enjoyed solving a range of my riddles before writing their own. Year 2 absolutely 
loved this activity and enjoyed working in groups to share their riddles. As part of our PSHE 
topic we have discussed accidents and emergencies and what we could do to help in these 
situations. The children enjoyed discussing real-life scenarios and expressing their opinions. 
We are all excited to meet our new teacher on Monday and spend the day in our new 
classroom! Well done Year 2.  
Miss Lewis  
 
Key Stage 2 News 
 
This week in English, we have looked into synonyms and antonyms of the words 'dull' and 
'magical' in preparation to write our own poem in the same style as Kit Wright. We also 
created our own personification sentences which the children had good fun doing!  
In maths, we have continued to focus on time and looking at durations of time and thinking 
of methods to help us work this out. The children have also started looking at the 24-hour 
clock and learning how to convert from 12-hour to 24-hour and vice versa.  
 
We have carried on reading some of our shared reading book this week which is getting so 
good! It is a lovely, heartwarming story about a young boy and an orphaned lion and the 
children are really empathising with the character.  
 
We also spent Thursday morning creating our own healthy sandwich that we have been 
preparing for over the past couple of weeks. The children really enjoyed it and really got 
stuck into all the preparation needed to make a sandwich.  
 
In PSHE this week, the children completed a lesson on risks and dangers and had a good 
discussion about what to do if they are in risky situations. To consolidate their knowledge, 
they played a board game on risks, dangers and safe actions which they loved.  
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We will also be putting out a lost property table on 20/07/2023, this should be outside of 
Year 1 & Year 2. 
Miss Conway 
 
This week in Year 4, we have been looking at persuasion in Literacy. We have been looking 
at Oscar Wilde's 'The Selfish' giant. We started by building a wall in the classroom and 
splitting the class into haves and havenots. We then thought about the feelings we might 
feel on our side of the wall and how the people on the other side might be feeling before 
writing a letter to convey these emotions. We then looked at the beautiful illustrations and 
thought what it might be like for the children in the beautiful garden. We continued by 
learning the giant built a wall keeping the children out and we thought about the emotions 
we might have felt now and how we felt in the garden and wrote a beautiful piece 
contrasting our emotions. We ended the week looking at all the examples of personification 
in the book so far.  
 
In Maths, we have been working on time. We have looked at telling the time to the nearest 
minute and have have done lots and lots of practise. We have then moved on to looking at 
the difference of am and pm and then how to read 24 hour clocks and convert time 
between digital and analogue.  
 
In History, we started the week looking at the Horrible Histories Rotten Romans movie 
which we all enjoyed as we had been looking at Boudicca in previous weeks. We then 
looked at Roman roads which helped the Romans to travel the country and empire much 
more easily, which enabled them to increase trade, move troops more efficiently and sped 
up communication. We then looked at all the things the Romans introduced to Britain. 
 
In Music, we had our last recorders lesson with Mrs Skelton and performed all the music we 
had learnt so far. We really want to thank Mrs Skelton for our recorder lessons this year, we 
have really enjoyed them and have made fabulous progress.  
 
I was wondering if everyone could do me a big favour. If you have any empty toilet roll 
tubes, kitchen roll tubes, plastic bottles or anything of the same ilk could you bring in on 
Monday for me. We are going to be making torches next week in Year 4 and need things for 
casings.  
Mrs Shone 
 
This week in year five, we have been looking at fractions and decimals. We have converted 
fractions to decimals and vice versa as well as comparing this to percentages. We also 
looked at units of time e.g. there are 52 weeks in a year 24 hours in a day and seven days in 
a week.  
 
In Geography, we watched the movie Wall-E to understand what our world might look like, 
if we continue using unsustainable methods in obtaining energy resources. We saw how the 
robot looked for sustainable life on a dusty and rubbish-filled Earth. 
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In Spanish, we researched vocabulary linked with the beach and labelled the Spanish term 
around a beach photograph. 
 
As part of our Chester zoo project, we researched animals on the red list to see which 
species are at risk of becoming extinct. We talked about how we could help stop extinction 
and what people within the world need to be doing to prevent our biodiversity from being 
negatively affected. 
 
Lastly, in our writing lessons we looked at words with an 'ant' and 'ent' ending and the rules 
behind how we know which one to use when spelling these words. 
Miss Ratcliffe 
 
Year 6 have been busy preparing for their final assembly performance next week and what a 
treat they have in for you! 
 
As part of their transition, the children have been carrying out their own  research projects 
on an inspirational figure or a topic which inspires them. 
 
They have also been continuing to design and construct their model air-raid shelters for 
their Framed Structures topic in DT. They have been sawing, sanding, hot gluing and using 
triangulation to strengthen the joins of their structural frames, so that their models will be 
protected against compressive forces. 
 
The children were visited by a residential travel advisor who gave them a talk on the 
importance of being safe when travelling to school, in readiness for their transition to high 
school. 
Mr Gould 
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Next Week’s Lunch Menu 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

Term Dates 2022 – 2023 
 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2022  05.09.22 

Autumn Half Term 21.10.22 07.11.22 

Christmas 2022 16.12.22 04.01.23 

Spring Half Term 2023 17.02.23 27.02.23 

Easter 06.04.23 17.04.23 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 
Easter Monday) 

07.04.23 and 10.04.23 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 01.05.23 

Summer Half Term 26.05.23 05.06.23 

Summer 2023 21.07.23 04.09.23 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 01.09.22 

INSET 2 02.09.22 

INSET 3 03.01.23 

INSET 4 30.06.23 

INSET 5 24.07.23 

   
 

Holiday Dates 

October Half Term 24th October 2022 – 4th November 2022 

Christmas Holiday 19th December – 3rd January 2023 

February Half Term 20th February – 24th February 2023 

Easter Holiday 7th April – 14th April 2023 

May Half Term (Whit) 29th May – 2nd  June 2023 

Summer Holiday 24th  July – 4th September 2023 (TBC) 
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